TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF MARCH 10, 2009
PLANNING COMMISSION
TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING, 2355 US31N

Present:  Scott, Colvin, Goossen, King, Thompson, and Tomlinson
Absent:   Walworth
Others:
  Briggs, Grobbel
Audience:  6
1. Meeting was convened at 7:30 p.m.  
2.
Agenda approved as written/published, unanimous.
3.
Correspondence, etc.  Scott announced that the Township Annual Meeting, which is open to the public, is scheduled for Saturday, March 21, at 9:00 a.m.   1. Citizen Planner Course: Fundamentals of Planning and Zoning, a Land Use Training and Certificate Course for Community Land Use Decision Makers in-depth 7 week course in Kewadin and taught by Michigan State University Extension April 16, 2009 - May 28, 2009; 2. Introduction to Planning and Zoning Workshop in Gaylord on March 24, 2009 from 9:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. and conducted by Michigan Township Association.
4.
Minutes of February 10, 2009, motion by Colvin and seconded by Thompson, approved as written 6-0.
5.
Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Items.  From the audience, Alan Martel addressed the Commission regarding the PUD’s permitted uses and how the PUD will apply to A-Ga-Ming relating to noise.  Also from the audience, Greg Pardee inquired of the Commission on possible lease of the old township building for purposes of opening a flea market.  Grobbel stated that Mr. Pardee would need to make application.  Chair Scott stated that before Mr. Pardee spends $450 on the application process, the main question is 1) whether or not the Township is willing to lease the building and 2) does that have to be done at a board meeting.  Chair Scott will talk to the Township Board’s Chair to see it this can be placed on the Board’s agenda for the March 17 meeting.  
6.
Discussion of draft PUD/PRD Zoning Ordinance language amendment.  The Commission discussed Version 4, Ordinance Amendment dated March 10, 2009, including PUD language that will accommodate future development at A-Ga-Ming.  Changes were suggested, and Grobbel will incorporate these changes and return to the Commission at the April 14, 2009 meeting. 

Grobbel will create a spreadsheet of what other communities do with regard to noise, lights, minimum acreage, time of operations; and will also take commercial uses and do a rural resort approach, applying additional standards.  
Chair Scott noted for the record that at the February 10, 2009 Commission meeting, the word “shall” was changed to “may” in the first sentence of Section 15.04.F.2 because of Mary Ann Jorgenson’s concerns.  Based on Attorney Graham’s recommendation in his March 6, 2009 memorandum, there is legal reason why the word “shall” needs to remain, so the Commission will not change the wording to “may”.

7.
Discussion and possible action on Planning Commission Ordinance.  Chair Scott suggested postponing item to April meeting and placing the item first on the agenda.  The Commission briefly discussed the conflict of interest question, and Chair Scott stated he will get more input from Attorney Graham before placing this item on next month’s agenda. 
8.
Concerns of the Public.  Alan Martel addressed the Commission on permitted uses, non-conforming situations, open space issues, and planting of trees, and on the meaning of the wording “socially and economically desirable manner” in Section 15.09.B.  Chair Scott responded that Commission would use a common sense method in dealing with matters as they arise and explained that that is why the word “may” is used in this section.
9.
Other concerns of the Planning Commission.  There were none.  
10.
With no further business, motion to adjourn at 9:41p.m.  Motion by Colvin, seconded by Thompson…. Carries 6-0.
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Patricia A. Stephens

Recording Secretary

